Notes of a meeting held on Tuesday 1st March 2011 at The Management office, Lloyds Wharf, Mill Street, SE1 2BD at 6.45pm.

Present:
Mr. Tom Currie (4)



Mr. Henry Brown (5)



Mr. Simon Hawk (6)



Mr. Keith Hinds (7)



Mr. James Brown (8)



Mrs. Lisa Brown


Elizabeth Hurry & Keith Nicholson The Management (TM)

Apologies: 
Paul Griffin, Julia Currie, Mr. & Mrs. Martin
The meeting opened at 6.45pm with an introduction by Lisa Brown of the history of buying flats 5 and 8.  She explained that as part of her purchasing the two flats she had negotiated with the developer & Thames Water to install a mains water supply with the correct diameter of pipe – this work is due to start in 5-6 weeks (it has been paid for by the developer) and will entail the water being cut off for 2-3 hours.  A warning was given to those present that there is likely to be some spluttering and increase in pressure once the work has been completed.
Mrs. B. said she had run into Mr. Dipino that morning (1st March) and he had confirmed that building works were due to start on the commercial units within 3 weeks.  He had also confirmed to Mrs. B. that he was keen to sell the freehold and would be issuing the lessees with a formal notice shortly – there is a time limit once this notice is served for the lessees to act.  There was much discussion with regard to the purchase of the freehold and Keith Hinds (KH) offered to get a quote for a valuation of the building for freehold purchase together with a quote for necessary works to ‘bring it up to scratch’.  TM confirmed they could facilitate the purchase of a ltd. company ‘off the shelf’ if and when it became necessary for the lessees to have a vehicle to buy the freehold in which participating lessees would have a share.

TM went through the service charge history and confirmed that service charge monies are due to be paid 6-monthly in advance.  It was currently unknown how the initial service charge amount of £500 was calculated or what period it was intended to cover; the solicitors have still not answered this question.  An error was discovered on sq ft. of flats 5 & 8 – exact sq ft to be checked for all flats but agreed current demands to be paid as charged.  If new figures prove to be valid then a re-calculation will determine whether an overcharge or undercharge has resulted and this will be reflected in the 1st August demands.
TM confirmed that there was a ‘George Row’ bank a/c that service charge was paid into – currently it was standing at £122 which was acknowledged as being too low to run the building.  Lessees present paid their service charge immediately; others were pressed to do so.  It was confirmed that the commercial units contribute to the service charge based on their sq ft but were currently outstanding and being chased.
TM went through an email received from Mrs. Currie; 
it was confirmed that building works are due to start in 3 weeks; swapping doors to match with others can wait til after building works are complete; 
TM confirmed that Paul Dipino paid the full electricity bill that was due after the disconnection; 

the PIR in the bin store and light over front door to be investigated / rectified once funds in hand;

the TV connection was agreed to be something that should have been installed as standard but it was also agreed this should be deferred until a later date as the installed cable is inadequate and re-wiring is necessary from ground to roof which will be expensive.  It was acknowledged that it was unlikely Mr. Dipino would honour his undertaking in this regard.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.00pm.
